MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING OF THE KENDRICK CITY COUNCIL

September 15TH 2020

The meeting was held in the Kendrick City park at 6:00 pm. The Pledge was said and the meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm by Mayor Appel.

THOSE PRESENT:

Becky Witt, Marilyn Eichner, Jennifer Perrigo, Lori & Roger Warner, Nora Abbott, Val & Council member Rose Norris, Council member Paul Rush, Council member Zach Voglewede, Council member Carol Bradford, Mayor Appel, City Maintenance Rob Clemenhagen, City Clerk Nadine Towne

MINUTES:

Council member Carol made a motion to approve the minutes from July 21st, Council member Zach 2nd the motion, all in favor, motion carried.

DISBURSMENTS:

Council member Zach asked if the safe has been purchased yet, it has not been purchased. Council member Rose asked about the Amazon bill for Rob, City clerk Nadine did not have a breakdown for the Amazon purchase. Council member Zach made a motion to accept the August 2020 disbursements in the amount of \$21,725.28, Council member Carol 2nd the motion, all in favor, motion carried.

BUDGET:

The council was given the budget for the 2020-2021 fiscal year. Council member Carol asked about the new building for the city shed for all the city equipment. At this time that project has been put on hold due to an issue with the land. Council member Zach made a motion to approve the Budget for fiscal year 2020-2021, Carol 2nd the motion, all in favor, motion carried.

Jennifer Perrigo asked if there is any new news concerning her "duck pond" of a driveway. Rob will address this in his Maintenance report.

She also asked about the boxes in front of her Aunt Laurine's house and if the city has heard anything concern the fence that Spectrum is supposed to be putting around them. The City Clerk Nadine will be following up to see when Spectrum will there to fix the ground and cover the boxes as they stated they would.

Roger Warner explained the issue concerning the Methodist Church. He is the contractor

working on the drain issue behind the church. He stated that the church is looking to have to close permanently. He explained that his insurance is willing to settle but that he feels the issue is still going to be the storm water running off A St. and down the hill behind the church. He thinks this issue has been going on for 30-50 years. He stated the sewer lines are NOT causing any issue. He is asking the City to take care of the storm drains above so that the water does not end up behind the church. His goal is the fix this for the church properly. He stated he has 3 different engineers' reports and is going to bring those to the city hall so that the council and the mayor can look them over. Roger will be added to next month's agenda on Oct. 20th at 6pm and the city will discuss and decide per their attorney if and what the city can do to help. Lori spoke to say she wanted to make this right going forward so there is no liability concerning the hillside.

MAINTENTANCE REPORT:

Rob stated that he was able to locate the storm drain and will be working with the state on trying to tie into that to elevate the water issue known as the "duck pond"

Issues and will be getting together with the state of Idaho to find

Rob got 3 quotes for the tree in front of the duplex at 813 E. Main. TRE, Strunks. The tree will be trimmed and the dead will be taken out. It is a historical tree and the mayor is concerned about the community being very upset. It is one of the biggest and or oldest honey Locust in the state. The council will have to decide the best option for this tree. The Mayor suggested that we go with the best quote and get on the trimmers list asap. The Eichner's/ Witt's are concerned about personal property being damaged as they are the owners of the property. The City also got a quote on the trees behind the fire hall shed and the tree up in the medium strip on B st.. During a bad wind storm over

Labor day the tree split and fell down damaging a gutter at 109 N.th. It needs to be addressed before it falls the rest of the way down and hits the power line. The council will need to address the locust trees at a future meeting concerning the future of the trees.

Rob is still waiting on 1 other quote for the telemetry system for the wells and then he can present those to the council and see what can be done for the well systems.

The mayor stated that we are still at a standstill concerning the pool. The mayor asked about a phone that came into city hall concerning the chemical/paint supplier for the pool. Nadine the city clerk stated that Gerri form in the swim called to see how our summer went with the pool, I explained it was not good as we have a very bad leak and were not able to open the pool this summer because of it. She stated she would check with her wholesaler to see if they had anyone in our vicinity to come and see what could be done and she will call me back in the next week. I have not been able to get in touch with Tim Towne to see if he has any ideas Since he works for Pentair pools in California.

CITY CLERK REPORT:

Nadine was able to get the 2020-2021 budget finished and stated she would be taking some budget classes this year.

Mayor Appel requested an EXECUTIVE SESSION with the council members, Carol, Zach, Paul and Rose. Council member Carol made a motion to go into Executive Session, Zach 2^{nd} the motion , all in favor, motion carried.

ADJOURN at 6:58 pm